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Minutes of the May 16, 2005
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order.

The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, May 16, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:39 p.m.

2.
Roll Call.

The following members were present:  Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Joe Potter, Karen Slusser, and Brad Wagenknecht.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment.
None.

5.
Consent Calendar Items.
A.
Approval of Minutes.
Approved the December 13, 2004 and the February 28, 2005 regular meeting minutes.  JP-BD-ML-KS-BW
B.
Amendment to CEQA Guidelines.

The Agency first adopted the CEQA guidelines in 1995 to complete the source reduction recycling plan and the regional integrated waste management plan.  The purpose of the proposed resolution is to update references to the guidelines, and to allow the Agency Manager to be responsible for compliance with CEQA.

Approved Agency Resolution #05-01 adopting procedures to implement the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  JP-KS-BD-ML-BW
C.
2005/2006 Fiscal Year Proposed Budget.

The proposed budget has one change of note.  The recent increase in the surcharge included all incoming waste, including recyclables.  The franchisee has requested only disposed solid waste amounts be included in the calculations.  The change should still serve the Agency’s reporting needs, and has resulted in a slight decrease in the projected revenues for the coming fiscal year.  Staff’s primary question is the continued ability to award community grants, as the programs offer the opportunity for building community involvement.  Staff is continuing discussions.
No action taken.
D. 
Member Franchise Services.

The goal of this annual item is to provide the member jurisdictions with the opportunity to update the Agency on what programs have been developed and funded through the original Agency agreement.  Over the years, the service programs adopted by each jurisdiction have become consistent.  For example, Calistoga has developed a leaf bin program; Yountville has an annual community clean-up day; and so on.
Recently, however, Linda Serini from Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) went back through the invoices for the special services provided for the last ten years, and has found some discrepancies.  All of the costs for the services provided to each jurisdiction, therefore, have been reevaluated.  The corrected calculations show that both Yountville and Calistoga have exceeded their allotted funding, and the Agency Manager is, therefore, in the process of scheduling meetings with the City Managers for both jurisdictions.  The Agency Board members representing these two members are welcome to participate in the meetings.
No action taken.
6.
Administrative Items.
A.
Franchises’ Status.

Staff continues to work on the rates, and expects to be able to present them to the Board at the June meeting.

The Harvest Inn approached the Agency with concerns over the current cost of recycling.  Prior to the implementation of single-stream recycling, the Inn had established an effective recycling program, the cost of which was included in their disposal rates.  Staff agrees that imposing a separate charge for recycling may appear unfair, and will, therefore, be proposing the elimination of the charge in the rate application.
Staff will follow-up with the City of Calistoga on the food oil program, and see if the Agency may help develop a public education plan, and work with increasing awareness with the restaurants.  Linda Serini of UVDS also noted that there are area businesses that will come in and pump out the used oil.
No action taken.
B.
Waste Management Company Issues.

None.
7.
Other Business Items.
A.
Manager’s Report.

Composting classes have begun, and have had great participation.  A few more classes are scheduled for the up-valley area, including a worm-only class sponsored by Whiting Nursery in Calistoga.

This past Saturday was the household hazardous waste collection event at Rutherford Grove, with 116 participants.  Sunday, Angwin also hosted a household hazardous waste event, with 162 participants.  The total waste amounts will be reported to the Board at a future meeting.

The Agency participated in a drip-hose recycling event at Clover Flat Landfill on May 6th, and collected approximately 45 tons of material.  The Agricultural Commissioner expects to hold similar events every other month.

The electronic waste collection event at the Napa Valley College will take place on June 10th and 11th.  Appointments are available for businesses to take the material directly to Napa Garbage Service prior to the dates of the event, a service which was very popular last year.  The event is being marketed via public service announcements and direct mailings.

Staff has been coordinating the recycling for several special events.  Cinco De Mayo in Calistoga had mixed results.  The Wine Auction historically is a very successful event for recycling and diversion.
No action taken.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions.

A. Napa County:  The Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority awarded a million dollar contract for the construction of a leachate transmission line to the Vallejo Sanitary Flood Control District. The agreement for the construction of the microturbine has been reissued.  The franchise collection agreement has been finalized.
B. Calistoga:  The City has held several special events, and is looking into acquiring larger bins for their recyclables at future events.
C. St. Helena:  No report.
D. Yountville:  The Town had its annual Town Garage Sale last week, and this up-coming week is the Town Clean-Up day.
C.
Board of Directors Comments. 
Board member Bill Dutton requested that he be included in the meeting between the Agency Manager and the Town of Yountville Manager to discuss the outstanding balance for special programs fees provided by UVDS.
D.
Tour of Upper Valley Recycling.
Chair Luce recessed the meeting at 2:23 p.m. to Upper Valley Recycling, 1285 Whitehall Lane, St. Helena, California, 94574, for the purpose of conducting a tour of the facilities.
8.
Adjournment.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser; BW = Brad Wagenknecht
The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent




3

